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	VCF Quarterly Update # 11 – June 2017


The Red Cross hosted the Volunteer Consultative Forum (VCF) quarterly meeting on Saturday 17 June 2017 at their headquarters in Carlton.
The next VCF meeting is scheduled for Wednesday 13 September, and will be held at the St John Ambulance, 170 Forster Road, Mount Waverley.
VCF Update:
Value of Emergency Management Volunteers, Volunteering and Volunteerism.
· The VCF received an update from EMV on the Value of Emergency Management Volunteers, Volunteering and Volunteerism Project (3V’s Project). The project was launched in March 2016, and designed to develop a more comprehensive way of understanding, capturing, validating and communicating value created by volunteers, the work they do and the broader culture of volunteerism.

· To date, there has been no comprehensive model that draws these complex threads together, and the value proposition of volunteering to date has tended to be heavy on emotive stories but light on data and quantitative measures. 
· The project is significant because there are 100,000 volunteers, representing one of the biggest businesses in the country and offering a network of assets, people, infrastructure and systems bound together by an ethos of helping each other.
· The next phase of the project, the development of an Interim Report, is nearing completion. It will articulate findings, outcomes and recommendations moving forward.
· The draft report will be provided to the Reference Group for feedback and then to the VCF as we progress towards its broader release. 
Training and Development
· The VCF received a presentation from Training and Development, EMV.
· The issues that were identified in the 2016 Volunteer Welfare and Efficiency Survey reflected the challenges faced in many sectors and many industries, including the greater need for flexible formats, timing and locations of training.

· Future trends and challenges in EM learning and development include:

· The changing nature of roles

· The growing importance of leadership skills

· The changing nature of preferred and best-practice course delivery (i.e blended learning).

· Expectations, opportunities and barriers to volunteer involvement in planned state, regional or local exercises were discussed.
Other Business
· The 2017 Volunteer Welfare and Efficiency Survey has been approved and the planning phase is now underway.
· The VCF Chair acknowledged that diversity and inclusion are key issues in the EM sector that need to be addressed. 

· Brief updates were provided to VCF members on current emergency management volunteer initiatives and projects including the:
· Multi Agency Youth Network
· Victorian Youth Emergency Management. 
· On 15 May 2017, the Government’s Fire Services Statement was released. Changes include: 

· a new fire service called Fire Rescue Victoria, incorporating the MFB and 35 integrated fire stations across the state, 
· presumptive legislation, and 
· a proposed new infrastructure authority to support LSV, SES, CFA and MFB building projects.
· More detailed updates will be provided at the September 2017 VCF meeting, and will be included in the next Quarterly Update. 

The next VCF Quarterly Update # 12 will be available following the September 2017 VCF meeting.
